MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD MONDAY 18th JUNE 2012 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present;

 Cllr Sheena Duller, Brian Thomas, Chris Pateman, Nick McNally and Councillor Ifan Davies.

Apologies; Cllr Andra Jones, Adam Lionel and Gwyneth Davies.

Member of the public Mr Rupert Allan.

Maters Arising,

The question was asked again about how much of a donation the Community Council would give towards the Jubilee celebrations. It was decided to pay for the village hall and the purchase of the food brought for the day on show of receipts.

The clerk was asked to contact DESH to enquire about NO TIPPING  signs near Pengwaith.

Water Wheel

A letter was received from Mr Wynne Jones of Pentir Pumlumon again with regard to the water wheel. Mr Jones will be leaving Pentir Pumlumon in the near future and wants the community council to take over the responsibility of the wheel. The councillors are still concerned about access to the wheel with the adjoining land being up for sale and feel this need to be finalised before the take over.
Training sessions

Training sessions on the code of conduct have been arranged for new councillors on the 27th June or the 4th July. Unfortunately our new members are unable to attend either session.

Precept

The Annual Precept of £2000.00 has been put in the bank. Our Community account total is currently £3253.69 at the end of May 2012 and the Business Saver Account has £2461.33 in int.

Planning Applications

There were planning applications to knock down two garages at Penybont Pontrhydygroes and build a new garage with office space above. There was no objections. Also there wasa planning application for a new dwelling at plot 4 adj Heol Maesglas Ysbyty Ystwyth. There were no objections.

Mr Rupert Alan informed the community council of his concerns about the development currently being built opposite his property. He feels that the building is not being built on the correct location, he has been in contact with the planning department expressing his concerns but has had little or no response. Cllr Ifan Davies told Mr Allan that he had also spoken to the planning department and will address the issue with them again and copy the community council in on correspondence.

Cllr Ifan Davies suggested that the community council write to Cllr Alun Williams the new councillor for Highways with regard to the sewage works at Pontrhydygroes requesting a site visit.

There was no other business.  
